The City of Oregon Council met for regular session Monday, July 8th, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. in City Hall located at 106 S. Main St., Oregon.  Present were Mayor Richard Wilson, Aldermen Rick Dozier, Paxton Crumbaker, D.A. Greiner and Kent Bohart.  City Staff members present were Utility Superintendent Bill Prussman, Street Supervisor Steve Bradbury, Police Chief Joe Martin and City Clerk Tiffany French.

Aldermen Paxton Crumbaker motioned to approve the minutes from the June 10th, 2024 meeting.  Aldermen Kent Bohart seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Aldermen Rick Dozier made a motion to approve to pay the bills.  Motion was seconded by Aldermen Paxton Crumbaker.  Motion carried

Public Participation with Council
None.

Department Reports
Utility Superintendent Bill Prussman advised the discharge permit paperwork for the sewer plant has been turned into to the Dept. of Natural Resources.  He spoke with Andy from Waldinger about where our generator was.  There was some confusion between Waldinger and Bluestar about payment.  Waldinger said everything has been settled and they will get Bill the tracking information so he can see when it will arrive. 

Bill said he spoke with Andy Macias from Snyder and Associates in regards to the contract for sewer plant upgrades.  Andy has been speaking with the Dept. of Natural Resources and hopefully soon we will have the new contract finished.

Bill went to Cree Chic and the grocery store about their water pressure.  He said there is a half in line inside feeding the salon, the apartment and the grocery store.  The owner of the Cree Chic building is doing more construction and making another apartment so there definitely will not be enough water pressure to supply to all 4.  He said he can come in from the front off the 10 inch main and separate the lines and put in an inch and a half line.  The city is looking at around $2,800.00 - $3,000.00 to do this project.

Street Supervisor Steve Bradbury advised they have been working on locates and will be working replacing tubes and digging ditches.

Police Chief Joe Martin reported there have been 78 calls for service this year.  Nothing further to report.

Mayors Report
Mayor Richard Wilson advised the council needs to possibly look at raising late fees.  After discussion in regards to water plant bills and costs the city endures each month.  A motion was made by Aldermen Paxton Crumbaker to raise monthly late fees for water and sewer bills to $15.00 and re-connect fees to $50.00.  The motion was seconded by Aldermen Rick Dozier.  Motion carried on 4 yes vote.  An ordinance will be drafted for the August meeting.

Council discussion
None.
  
Unfinished Business
None.

New Business
None.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Aldermen Rick Dozier, seconded by Aldermen Kent Bohart.  Vote was unanamious.


